
Public Accounts and Estimates Committee  |  Inquiry into the 2019-20 Budget Estimates 

1 

Questions taken on notice and further information agreed to be 
supplied at the hearings 

Portfolio: Prevention of Family Violence

Witness: Minister Williams 

Committee member: Mr Riordan – requested the information 
Page/s of transcript: Not Applicable 

Relevant text 

1. Can you please provide the committee with a table with a breakdown of all Royal Commission
recommendations including:

a. Progress to implement each recommendation
b. Individual expected completion date for each recommendation
c. Responsible Minister
d. Initial budget to implemented each individual recommendation
e. Actual value of taxpayer funds so far to implement each individual recommendation?

Answer 

In March 2016 Australia's first Royal Commission into Family Violence delivered its final report and 
made 227 recommendations.  As at 1 January 2019, 120 of the 227 recommendations have been 
implemented and work is underway to implement the remainder. We continue to report publicly on 
progress. For further information on recommendation progress, refer to: 
https://w.www.vic.gov.au/familyviolence/recommendations/

Budget is not allocated by recommendation. We have invested over $2.7 billion in the government’s 
first term of office, and an additional $185.5 million has been allocated in this year's budget to 
support ongoing family violence reform work. This investment supports family violence service 
delivery, and will help shift community attitudes in relation to family violence, as well as keeping 
women and children safe and holding perpetrators to account. 
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Portfolio: Prevention of Family Violence

Witness: Minister Williams 
Committee member: Mr Riordan – requested the information

Page of transcript: Not Applicable  

Relevant text 

2. Can you please provide the committee with a whole of reform interdependency map? 

Answer 

Due to the complex nature of the Family Violence Reform, a risk-based approach has been adopted 

as a more effective method of dependency management. Identified operational dependencies are 

managed by relevant departments and entities, within the established governance structure.  
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Portfolio: Prevention of Family Violence

Witness: Minister Williams 
Committee member: Mr Riordan – requested the information

Page of transcript: Not Applicable  

Relevant text 

3. Has the government appointed a new Family Violence Implementation Monitor? If so, who is it? 
If not, when will the position be filled? 

Answer 

In accordance with the requirements of the Family Violence Reform Implementation Monitor Act 

2016, work is progressing to ensure the appointment of a Family Violence Reform Implementation 

Monitor prior to the current Monitor Mr Tim Cartwright leaving the role in August 2019. 
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